


MINUTES OF THE MEEETING OF CHUTE PARISH COUNCIL
HELD ON THURSDAY 5 OCTOBER 2023
AT CHUTE THE VILLAGE HALL


63/23 OPEN FORUM
No members of the public were present.  

64/23 PRESENT
[bookmark: _Hlk136944740]Cllr Wall (Chairman), Cllr Taylor and Cllr Rudland were present.  Cllr Christopher Williams (WCC) was present. The Clerk was in attendance.

65/23 APOLOGIES
There were apologies from Cllr Parr (Vice-Chairman), Cllr Alderson, Cllr Harker and Cllr Hopton. 

66/23 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest.

67/23 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
The minutes of the last meeting held on 7 September 2023 were proposed by Cllr Wall and seconded by Cllr Rudland. The minutes were then signed by the Chairman as a true record.

68/23 PLANNING
PL/2023/07458 1 Garden Cottages, Conholt – Erection of new garage - Support
PL/2023/07343 Old School House, Chute Standen – Installation of wood burner - Support

PL/2023/06128 Collis Farm, Upper Chute – Dwelling, access, gates, landscaping - No comment.
As the original work was carried out over 10 years ago, this application is now just a formality.

PL/2023/07681 3 Middle Conholt, Conholt – Electric overhead lines installation - Support
PL/2023/06376 Standen House, Chute Standen – Renovate Garden Cottage/demolish stable - Support

PL/2023/06250 Standen House, Chute Standen – Relocation of Stable View, workshop, bin store, relocation of swimming pool, pool building and landscaping – Support if the increased size is less than 30% bigger

Lower House Farm – Application for tree work – No objection

The above planning comments were agreed by all councillors present at the meeting.

69/23 COUNTY COUNCILLORS/WILTSHIRE POLICE REPORTS
Cllr Williams had very little to report but reiterated details for the following meetings: 
The Local Wiltshire Plan consultation for the next 15 years will take place on Wednesday, 18 October between 3-7pm at Tidworth Leisure Centre and there will also be an MS Teams meeting which people can ask to join on Thursday 10 October.  As previously reported, there will be no development in the Chutes and Ludgershall will take the brunt of the planned increase in housing.  A full council meeting will be held on 17 October.  The Area Board Meeting will take place on Monday 6 November. All details are on Cllr Williams Facebook page, along with a great deal of other information for the area.
70/23 PARISH REPORTS
Highways (TH) 
Cllr Harker was not able to attend the meeting but had supplied a copy of the Highways Improvement Request Form he has submitted to relocate the road narrows signage from Hookwood Lane to Forest Lane to avoid confusion for HGV drivers who should approach Upper Chute via Hookwood Lane.
Cllr Taylor reported that the road gullies are blocked after the recent storm washed stones and gravel from driveways down the lanes.

Footpaths (AR/MA)
Cllr Rudland said that quite a few footpaths have been cleared recently. It was then discussed that we do need to keep the dialogue with landowners going to ensure that the footpaths remain passable next summer. However, if footpaths are walked regularly, they should remain passable.  Correct signage is important if landowners want to prevent walkers from straying away from our footpaths.  

King George Playing Field
Cllr Wall reported that the ROSPA inspection had taken place and the slide needs to be repaired.  The committee are looking at other equipment which could replace it.  There is a new toilet in the pavilion and a shut off for the outside tap has been installed. The pavilion needs new LED lighting and could do with redecorating. The flooring in the disabled toilet will have to be replaced.

Village Hall (CW)
Cllr Wall reported that lunches re-started in September and continue to be popular. The committee is looking at what other events could be held in the hall and have contacted William the Butler about holding a talk.

Allotments (MT)
Cllr Taylor reported that several plots are overgrown and weeds from these plots spread across the site. Cllr Wall recommended that all plot holders are written to asking if they wish to retain their allotment and, if so, to clear their plot/s if overgrown.  The hedges need cutting back, so volunteers are needed to carry out the work or the rent will need to be increased to cover the cost of using a contractor. Richard Gregory is going to be asked if he would be prepared to cut the hedges, but other quotes should be obtained, although the allotments are not funded by the precept so there is no need to get 3 quotes. The Leylandii trees are getting too large and need to be removed. Cllr Wall agreed to meet Cllr Taylor at the allotments.

Village Design Guide (MH)
Cllr Hopton was not able to attend the meeting but reported that iCandy have made good progress with formatting the Chute Design Guide to includes the photographs. A smart front cover has been designed utilising aerial images and views.
Hyperlinks from the Contents page are being inserted to all chapters and the Appendices to make the document easy to navigate. Each Inner Page will have a “Return to Contents” link introduced in the upper right-hand corner. In addition, any URL’s will be linked to those respective URLs within the document.

Cllr Hopton is addressing various questions raised by iCandy yesterday and will aim to send you all a copy of their formatted document next week. Their quote allows one set of minor amendments, so we need to bear this in mind. Furthermore, any changes can only be related to the setting out of the document and not the text since this was approved by Wiltshire Council in December 2022.

71/23 FINANCE
The bank reconciliation and the corresponding bank statement for September was circulated prior to the meeting with the agenda. The Chairman signed the bank reconciliation as a true record.

[bookmark: _Hlk125372286][bookmark: _Hlk143515762]Payments Made:
05/09/2023	Noticeboard Company				£   784.80
11/09/2023	Clerk’s Expenses – Office 365 Subscription	£     59.99
12/09/2023	WALC Subscription				£   138.38
21/09/2023	Chute Playing Field – sent to wrong account	£1,206.00
27/09/2023	Clerks Salary – September			£   238.51
27/09/2023	HMRC	- PAYE	       				£     59.40
Payments Received:
15/09/2023	Chute Forest PC re. playing field	£1,206.00
Payments for approval via online banking:
25/09/2023	Clerk’s expenses – stationery			£     19.50
13/10/2023	ICO Data Protection Fee (DD)			£     40.00
27/10/2023	Clerks Salary – September			£   238.51
27/10/2023	HMRC – PAYE				£     59.58
The above payments were then proposed by Cllr Wall and seconded by Cllr Taylor
72/23 CORRESPONDENCE AND ADMINISTRATION
A request was made for the area under the Horse Chestnut tree opposite the main green to be maintained but this is not listed as a public open space on the Public Open Space Audit for the parish and is therefore not the responsibility of the parish council.  It would be ideal if this could be maintained by volunteers. 

Cllr Rudland has contacted the ecologist, Daniel Ahern, twice about doing a talk in the village hall but she has not had any response.

The wellhead in Lower Chute is waiting for the concrete slab from Clanville Draintech to be delivered.  

Cllr Wall asked Conholt Estate is they would be prepared to dig out the pond in Chute Cadley and remove the spoil and they have agreed to do this free of charge. The best time to do the work is the end of October/start of November when the newts and frogs have vacated the pond. John Pead has volunteered to raise any funds required but would like to see a full list of costs. Cllr Wall advised that she is in dialogue with Aqua Serve and will update once we have further details.

The Clerk has chased the supplier of the new notice board for Upper Chute for a delivery date.



The meeting closed at 8.26 pm.



The next Meeting of Chute Parish Council will take place on
Thursday 2 November 2023 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall



